January 1999

HPS Newsletter



American Academy of Health Physics
American Board of Health Physics

Corner

Address contributions for CHP News and "CHP Corner" to:

GARY KEPHART CHP CIH ILLINOIS POWER COMPANY BOX 678 ATTN: T-31 H CLINTON IL 61727

Work: 217-935-8881 x4211 Fax: 217-935-4279

Email: Gary_Kephart@illinova.com

1998 ABHP CERTIFICATION EXAM RESULTS CONGRATULATIONS!

The results of the 1998 ABHP Certification Exam are as follows: 57 out of 152 candidates passed Part I and 105 out of 160 candidates passed Part II.

The following individuals have successfully completed the ABHP Certification Exam and are eligible for certification:

Abdollahzadeh, Sassan Anderson, Keith D. Bass, Andrew L. Bauman, Rodney L. Bernard, John A. Bhat, Ramachandra Bianconi, Charles J. Blitchington, Steven P. Boston, Robert D. Bradt, Clayton J. Brown, Robert L. Brunette, Jeffrey J. Burda, Pamela Ann Case, Diane L. Charlton, Michael A. Cima, Stephen A. Close, David W. Cooper, Robert A. Costello, Cynthia A. Crombie, Joseph C. Croslin, Stephen W. DeCaire, Richard A. Dickinson, Jeffrey W. Dunfrund, Frank L. Elkin, Bradley S.

Falo, Gerald A. Fassell, John G. Fitzgerald, William P. Flahardy, Donald T. Frantz, Stephen G. Frick, Ronald W. Gadd, Milan S. Gepford, Heather J. Graves, Michael B. Guerra, Gilbert L., Jr. Guido, Joseph S. Guinn, Charles D. Haight, Robert F. Hall, Michael J. Harris, William S., Jr. Harrison, David P. Hoover, Sarah B. Horn, David L. Huskin, Richard L. Jacob, Ninni Jean-Francois, Stephane Jo, Myung-Chul Johnson, Michelle L. Johnson, Thomas E. Khan, Siraj M.

Kirk, James Scott Komp, Gregory R. Laiche, Thomas P. Landis, Michele R. Lee, Peter J-T. Leib, Robert M. Leuenberger, Ronald D. Lewandowski, Michael A. Lonchar, Scott M. Lovins, Kennith, Jr. Madden, Clay R. Mallett, Michael W. McCarthy, William B. McCroskey, Debra A. McDonald, Michael P. McHugh, Mark G. Metcalf, Robert A. Molina, Gustavo Moxley, S. John Passig, Michael S. Passmore, Christopher Radev, Radoslav P. Rathbone, Bruce A. Rice, Danny L. Richard, Mack L. Rielly, Patrick S.

Rimawi, Karim A. Schlenker, Gerald L. Schumacher, Thomas A. Scott, John W., II Scott, Charles W. Semones, Edward J. Shaw, Roger P. Simiele, Gerald A. Slaten, Betty M. Smith, Timothy W. Sowell, Charlotte Stemen, Tammy J. Sundsmo, Todd B. Szornel, Krzysztof Szrom, Frances Taulbee, Timothy Tran, Henry H. Troan, James W. Voelk, Heidi A. Voss, James T. Waller, Edward J. Walsh, Mark F. Wells, Douglas P. Wenzel, Krista K. Whalen, Michael P., Jr. Whitfill, David J.

The following individuals successfully completed one part of the 1998 ABHP Certification Examination:

Abu-Jawdeh, Edgar J. Anderko, Catherine M. Aversa, Frank A. Baker, Gary H. Barry, Michelle S. Burkett, David W. Burrows, Ronald A. Burtoff, Charles E. Clement, Christopher H. Connelly, Cynthia L. Dua, Surendra K. Evans, Robert J. Fard, Ryan M. Farmer, Steven Flicek, Paul R. Good, Beverly A. Gurn, Tom R. Harvey, Richard P. Kamen, Jacob Kernan, Warnick J. McGee, Laurie E. McKamey, Eric D. Menchaca, Daniel I.

Mihalik, Daniel R. Myrick-Jenkins, Jo Ann O'Keeffe, Michael J. Parlatore, Linda M. Pham, Khanh D. Pieper, James E. Richards, Nancy W. Rogers, Cheryl K. Rose, Boyd H. Ryan, Kelly J. Rynders, David G. Schilk, Alan J. Tansill, Cynthia M. Tighe, Richard J. Van Baalen, Mary G. Vickers, Linda Diane Vitkus, Timothy J. Vollmer, Jeffrey S. Walker, Cheryl L. Wang, Wei-Hsung Wesley, David Wheeler, Tamela B. Wu, De



American Academy of Health Physics American Board of Health Physics

Corner

Address contributions for CHP News and "CHP Corner" to:

GARY KEPHART CHP CIH ILLINOIS POWER COMPANY BOX 678 ATTN: T-31 H CLINTON IL 61727

work: 217-935-8881 x4211

fax:

217-935-4279

email: Gary Kephart@illinova.com

Additional 1998 CHPs

he following names were inadvertently omitted from the listing that appeared in the January 1999 "CHP Corner."

Barcal, Karen K. Davis, Johnny Joe Fomenko, James Geber, Kurt R. Leinwander, Penny McIntyre, Kathleen McKamey, Eric Olsen, Pamela Parish, William C.

Podolak, Lori

Wormuth, James

The Board regrets any inconvenience that this may have caused.

Nomination Deadline Reminder

The William B. McAdams Outstanding Service Award is made annually by the ABHP and the AAHP to honor a Certified Health Physicist who has made a significant contribution toward the advancement of professionalism in health physics and to the certification process.

Nominations should be forwarded by letter to the Awards Committee chairperson for 1999, Edward F. Maher, ABHP Vice Chair 1999, detailing the rationale for your nomination and giving background information on your nominee. Other Committee members will include Nancy Kirner (ABHP Chair 1999) and Ronald Kathren (AAHP Past President 1999). Nominations must be received by 31 March 1999 to be considered for the 1999 award. Address your nomination letter to:

Edward F. Maher, CHP Duke Engineering & Services 580 Main Street Bolton, MA 01740-1398

Work: 978-568-2522; Fax: 978-568-2520

efmaher@dukeengineering.com

A Note of Thanks

I would like to thank Nancy Johnson, John O'Donnell, CHP, and Wesley Dunn, CHP, for their assistance in getting an examination site approved for the Dallas-Ft. Worth area and in proctoring the 1998 examination, all on very short notice.

When the initial list of examination sites was published, the closest examination site was more than 350 miles away from the Dallas-Ft. Worth area. For examinees in the Dallas-Ft. Worth area this would require the examinees to arrive at the examination site the night before or to drive for several hours just before taking the examination. Neither of these options presented a desirable pre-examination activity. The obvious solution was to get approval to have an examination session held in the Dallas-Ft. Worth area. Could one get an examination site approved at such a late date and how does one go about it? I made a call to Nancy Johnson, AAHP Program Director, and explained the situation. Nancy said that if I could find at least six people who wished to take the examination in the Dallas-Ft. Worth area, arrange for an examination location, and find at least two CHPs who would be willing to proctor the examination, she would do what she could to get the site approved. Finding the six examinees was not a problem. Finding a location for the examination was not a problem in that my employer, U.S. NRC, Region IV, was gracious enough to provide a room for the examination. However, finding at least two CHPs who would be willing to forgo their trip to the annual Health Physics Society meeting or with nothing more exciting to do than spend 10 hours watching fledgling CHPs take an examination, might be a bit of a challenge. After calling several CHPs in the Dallas-Ft. Worth area with no success, I contacted John O'Donnell and Wesley Dunn. Both gentlemen said that they felt an obligation to support the certification process and that they would be willing to proctor both parts of the examination. I contacted Nancy and provided the list of potential examinees, the proposed location, and O'Donnell's and Dunn's name as proctors for the examination. Shortly after I gave Nancy the information, the examination site board approved the Dallas-Ft. Worth examination site.

Nancy's efforts were fundamental in getting the examination site approved and represent the kind of dedication to serving the health physics profession that I have become accustomed to when working with the AAHP/ABHP. O'Donnell's and Dunn's willingness to take the time to proctor the examination session (both parts) is exactly what is meant when one speaks of fostering growth of and commitment to the profession.

I know that I speak for all the people who took the certification examination at the Dallas-Ft. Worth site when I say "Thank You" for helping us out.

—Danny Rice